

PALMYRA BOARD OF EDUCATION PALMYRA, NJ 08065

Brian J. McBride Superintendent of Schools Administrative Office 301 Delaware Avenue 856-786-9300 Fax: 856-829-9638 Todd D. Reitzel, MBA

Business Administrator/

Board Secretary

January 9, 2018

Dear Palmyra School Families,

On Wednesday, January 17, 2018 representatives from Effective Education Solutions, LLC. will be presenting the findings of the Educational Impact Study to the Palmyra Board of Education and school community. The purpose of this study is to provide the Board of Education with a detailed report on the feasibility of grade reconfiguration within the district. The district's 5-Year Strategic Plan outlines specific objectives to evaluate classroom size, grade structure and location of Middle School students to formulate a "best practices" model for the Palmyra School District.

The meeting will be held on January 17, 2018 beginning at 7:00 PM in the Delaware Avenue School Multi-purpose Room. At the completion of the presentation the Board will seek input from the community on grade reconfiguration within the district. I encourage you to attend this Special meeting of the Board.

The Palmyra Board of Education has not reached any conclusion on proceeding forward with the relocation of students and will await results of the Educational Impact Study, feedback from the community, and committee input before taking any action.

Please continue to visit the district's website at, <u>www.palmyraschools.com</u> for further updates. Members of the community are always welcome to contact me at, 856-786-9300 ext: 1013

Sincerely,

Brian J. McBride

Superintendent of Schools